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Dear Parents and Friends of the 

College , 

 

NAIDO C W eek  

Next week at the c ollege  we will be 

celebrating N AIDO C Week. W hile we are 

still limited in not having assemblies and 

parent gathering s, our staff will be 

provi ding opportunities  for students to 

reflect and participat e in activities in line 

with the 2020 message ñAlways Was, 

Always Will B eò.   

I would like to say a huge thank you to 

our Cultural C ommittee at the  college who 

orga nise  and runs these events.  

Home Reading  

As we finish the first semester of college 

itôs great to see so many students  eagerly 

completing their home reading program 

and earning the prized bookmarks.  

I look forward to seeing it continue s o we 

can have our 300 N ight Reading A ward 

celebration in December.  

Building I mprovements  

It is great to hear  that our girlsô toilet  in 

the quad are getting a much needed 

upgrad e during the September holidays.  I 

think the fixtures are the original s from 

when the college was built in the 1960ôs.  

We will be requesting an u pgrade for the 

boysô toilets too , as they were not on the 

schedule and  hope these can be refreshed 

as well .  

School Survey  

Next week the college will be sending out 

an invitation fo r parents to complete a 

short school survey. It is a good chance 

to reflect on our college operation s and 

get feedback from families.  

 

You will receive an email link with 

instructions on how to access the survey. 

It has been an interesting year and I 

than k all families for their support and 

patience with the changes that have had 

to occur.  

Reports  

Staff are finalising report s ready to 

distribute home next week via  email. 

There will be instruction provided on  how 

to access the reports. I f you have any 

prob lems,  please contact the  front  office 

who will be able to assist you.  

Andrew Fraser  
Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Bravo to these readers who have 

achieved the BRONZE award  

Isabelle Macniven,  Dejanna Freeman,  

Patrick Lynch, Ava Rowe, Shayleigh 

Ballintijn, Faisal Arifi, Gweniviere 

Swarbrick.  

Sensational reading to the following students 

who have achieved the SILVER award.  

Bryce Hinchcliffe, Felicity Beck, Matt 

Frost, Matthew Beck, Mori Hamilton, 

Keira Yorkshire, Olivia Mc Namara, Alrik 

Bisschoff, Annie Newman, Flynn 

Newham, Jasmine Coba in, Robert 

Windhofer, Noah Ryan, Patrick Lynch, 

Holly de Jonge, Lucas Van Den Bogert, 

Helen Azim i, Faisal Arifi, Bevin Versluis, 

Ayesha Carr, Alex  Graham, Isabelle 

Ma cniven, Imog en Baker  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Simultaneous Storytime 

Book Winners  

 

Aliyah Benn (Kindergarten) and Dharcie 

Cronin (Pre -Primary) are the recipient s of 

this yearôs National Simultaneous 

Storytime Book óWhitney and Britney 

Chicken Divasô by Lucinda Gifford. These 

students  were chosen by Mr Gladwin for 

their exemplary work in the library. Well 

done!  

 
 

Itôs Lamb Season on the Farm 

 

The farm students have had the 

opportunity to be involved in lamb season  

with new lambs arriving over the past 

couple of weeks. Year 7 students have 

been assisting farm staff with the feeding 

of orphaned lambs , while the Y ear 10 

students have been learning to lead and 

handle mature sheep a s part of their 

classwork.  

 

 

 
 



 

 

VET in Schools  Applications for 2021  

Applications for TAFE VET in s chools 

courses open very early T erm 3.  

Students must apply through MBCC and 

Mrs Drage our VET coordinator will help 

you.  

Any student in Y ear 10 or  Year  11 

considering applying for one of these 

courses (where you go to TAFE while 

completing Y ear 11/12...  and get the 

course much cheaper than  later on ); you 

better get your resumes updated and 

looking beautiful before the start of next 

term.  

Not e to Year 11 ôs:  -  Only some of the 

courses are available to students who will 

be in Year 12 in 2021. If  you have already 

completed a TAFE VETis course in Y ear 11 

you are not eligible to do another one 

funded by the government, but c ome and 

talk to myself and Mrs Drage  anyway, 

because you  never know what can be 

possible!  

Note to Year 10ôs:  -  We are not able to  

have a traditional parent night to explain 

this to parents this year. However, 

students are covering it in depth in their 

Voc Ed classes with Mrs Drage. Mrs Drage 

has even  created a n assessment task so 

that we are able to have the conversation 

with studen ts and their parents to discuss 

their career directions and what Year 11 

and 12 should look  like for them. Early 

next term, Mrs Drage and I need to have 

an individual meeting with each current 

year 10 student and their parents. We are 

planning to spend all day on Saturday 1st 

of August meeting with students pla nning 

on doing g eneral courses in 2 021.  

Following this we may do more meetings 

the following Saturday,  alternatively we 

can also hold meetings during the week 

and of an evening.  

I will contact parents early next term to 

make a plan. In the meantime, start 

thinking, talking, asking questio ns, and 

investig ate your options for the future!  

Leanne Prior  

Associate Principal  

 

Thank you to our Cleaners  

Here at MBCC we would like to thank our 

wonderful cleaning staff on International 

Cleaners Day! The cleaning team always 

do a tremendous job keeping our school 

clean and safe. They make our college the 

best place to work and study and we all 

very much appreciate their valuable 

contribution to our college community!  

 

MBCC P&C News  

Reminder ï Main P&C Meeting  

A reminder that this week the main P&C 

members will be meeting  in the college 
staff room on Wednesday at 7 :00 pm. All 
interested persons are invited and 

welcome to attend.   

The meeting will feature guests Linda 
Drage & Su Longworth who will be 

speaking abo ut student work placements, 
the C ertificate II program and the 

canteen.    

To add additional items to the agenda or 
find out how to support the P&C please 
contact one of the friendly P&C volunteers  

(see P&C Updates for more information).   

Canteen Volunteer s ï we need you!  

The P&C is thrilled to be able to invite 
parents, carers and community 

volunteers to help in the canteen again.  

We have missed you all so much and it 
has been quite a challenge running the 

canteen without ou r wonderful volunteer 
helpers!  

Did you know that as a canteen volunteer, 

you get free morning tea and lunch, as 
well as free lunch for one child?  So if you 
are able to help out, whether that be on a 

regular or casual basis that  would be 
greatly appreciated.  



 

 

 

No experience is necessary, just a positive 

attitude!   

To volunteer, call Su on 98511272.  
Ordering is currently via telephone or 

online using Flexischools  by 9 :00 am.   

P&C Updates  

To keep in contact with the P&C like us on 
Facebook (Mount Barker Community 

College Parents and Citizens Committee), 
contact Caroline (President) on 0419 912 

210, Lisa (Secretary) on 0427 512 150 or 
Natalie (Fundraising Co -ordinator) on 
0409 491 934.  

Scie nce Fair in Mount Barker  

 

The Mount Barker Community Resource 

Centre (MBCRC) in running a free Science 

Fair in July and August , funded by 

Inspiring Australia WA.  

The aim is to get community members of 

all ages and young minds engaged in 

science and explore the potential career 

paths that can be obtained in the science 

fields.  

These science activities are based on the 

STEM initiative (science, technology, 

engineeri ng  and mathematics ).   

Each Wednesday  for four weeks , 

commencing  Monday July 22, the MBCRC 

will run free science activities  for 1.5 

hours consisting of hands -on experiments 

for ages 7 and up.   

Each participant will be abl e to take home 

their creations!  

Bookings are essential, and sessions are 

limited to 12 participants, with all 

participants adhering to social distancing 

guidelines.   

 

To make a booking or for more 

informati on, call the MBCRC on 9851 

2674 or email admin@mtbarkercrc.com   

 

 

 

 

 

NAIDOC Week/BUZ Week  

Although NAIDOC Week this year has 

been postponed until November, the 

college will still be celebrating in Week 10.  

The Cultural C ommittee have organised a 

range of activities including class based 

celebrat ions/acknowledgements of this 

years theme óAlways Was, Always Will 

Beô.   

We will be cooking damper, holding 

colouring activities and dressing up for 

school in red, yellow and black 

(Wednesday 1 st  July). The college will also 

be running some BUZ Week activ ities, 

such as PJ Day (Friday 3 July) colouring 

activities and yoga.  

*Note: At the canteen there will be 

chocolate (native) river mint brownies as 

a special all week!  

2020 National NAIDOC Poster  

 
 

Shape of Land artwork, by Noongar and Saibai 
Islander man Tyrown Waigana. 

 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/
mailto:admin@mtbarkercrc.com


 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 


